City of Sumas
Council Meeting
Minutes of December 28, 2020

The Sumas City Council met on December 28, 2020 with all councilmembers
present and with Jesse Clawson logging into the meeting via Teams. Deborah
Morgan was not present. Everyone stood and recited the Pledge of Allegiance.
The minutes of December 14, 2020 meeting were presented and approved.

There was no citizen input.

Daniel DeBruin, Chief of Police wanted to thank the council members and the
Mayor for all the support showed to the police department.

Michelle Quinn, City Clerk advised that Sumas needs to appoint a WTA Board
Representative for 2021; Jennifer Lautenbach, Everson Councilmember has agreed
to be on the WTA Board for the small cities. Bruce Bosch made a motion to
appoint Jennifer Lautenbach as our WTA representative for 2021, Rich Postma
seconded, all were in favor the motion carried.

Kyle Christensen, Mayor is trying to help the businesses in town, they are all
struggling. Christmas in the park had a good turnout and went well even with the
rain. :

Jim Wright, City Attorney went over Resolution 801; it calls for sealed bids for 3.5
acres of property on Harrison St. The current lease is expiring with Mr. Honey. It
was posted in the paper; sealed bids to be submitted by January 08, 2021 at 4:00
pm & to be opened on January 11, 2021 at 7:00 pm council meeting. Josh
Clawson motioned to adopt Resolution 801, Declaring certain Property Surplus &
Authorizing its lease, Bruce Bosch seconded, all were in favor motions carried.

The bills were presented for approval and payment. Check Numbers #42264 thru
#42282; for $26,190.24, EFTs in the amount of $106,878.30. Bruce Bosch made a
motion to pay the bills, Rich Postma seconded; all were in favor the motion
carried.

Jesse Clawson motioned to adjourn the meeting;,I/o:S‘h Clawson seconded; all were
in favor the motion carried. /
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